Queensland Government

Cabinet – February 2016
Queensland Government Response to the Finance and Administration Committee Report No. 19, Inquiry into the Report on the Strategic Review of the functions of the Integrity Commissioner
Premier and Minister for the Arts

1. [bookmark: _GoBack]The Integrity Act 2009 (the Act) provides for the conduct of strategic reviews of the Integrity Commissioner’s functions. The first strategic review was to be conducted within four years after the commencement of the provision. However, due to the commencement of a broader open Government review and the appointment of a new Integrity Commissioner in July 2014, the previous government delayed the start of the strategic review.
2. Professor Peter Coaldrake was appointed on 15 December 2014 by the Governor in Council as the strategic reviewer. 
3. The Report on the Strategic Review of the functions of the Integrity Commissioner (the Strategic Review Report) reviewed the Integrity Commissioner’s functions and assessed whether the functions are being performed economically, effectively and efficiently. The Strategic Review Report made 20 recommendations.
4. The Strategic Review Report was tabled by the Premier and Minister for the Arts on 16 July 2015 and was referred to the Finance and Administration Committee (the Committee).
5. On 14 December 2015, the Committee tabled its report (No. 19) on the inquiry into the Strategic Review Report. The Committee made eight recommendations in response to the Strategic Review Report’s recommendations.
6. The Government Response to the Committee Report No. 19 supports the Committee’s recommendations.
7. Cabinet approved the Government Response to Finance and Administration Committee Report No. 19, Inquiry into the Report on the Strategic Review of the functions of the Integrity Commissioner and that the Premier and Minister for the Arts table the Government Response in the Legislative Assembly.

8. Attachments
· Strategic Review Report
· Finance and Administration Committee Report No. 19, Inquiry into the Report on the Strategic Review of the functions of the Integrity Commissioner
· Government Response to Finance and Administration Committee Report No. 19

